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Collective Worship 

The theme for this week has been ’finishing well’.  We began by looking at some examples of athletes who may 

have started well, but then failed to achieve what they wanted.  Then we shared an example of athletes who 

may have started slowly, but finished strongly.  Today, we viewed the moon landing from 1969 and thought 

about the problems they encountered in the last 30 seconds before touch down.  We agreed it was very 

important to have strong finish to what has been a very busy and successful year at Wendover CE Juniors. 

 

Year 6 Production/Leavers’ Service 

Everyone privileged enough to have seen the Year 6 performance of ‘Shakespeare Rocks’ will agree that it was a 

fantastic show.  The singing, in particular, was amazing and the children greatly enjoyed themselves – as did 

both audiences.  Thank you once again to Miss Davidson and the Year 6 team for all of their hard work.  Well 

done Year 6!  Thank you also to the audience – your bucket donations raised over £200 for Cancer Research. 

 

We are also looking forward to the Year 6 Leavers’ Service at St Mary’s Church on Monday at 9.30am.  The 

children will be reflecting on their time at WCEJS as well as receiving their leavers’ certificates, gifts and end of 

year awards.  The church will be providing refreshments after the service and we hope that Y6’s family and 

friends will be able to join us. 

 

Children’s Exercise Books 

Your child will be bringing home their exercise books next week – please send in a strong carrier/reusable bag 

for this purpose.  Each year we retain a number of books to help us to demonstrate progress over the previous 

academic year and this provides us with a valuable benchmark.  All the books are kept in a secure location and 

any work that is seen by external moderators is anonymised.  If your child’s books are retained, they will be 

returned to you by July 2010 at the latest.  Thank you for your understanding and support.  

 

Staffing 

This week we have welcomed back Mrs Braid from maternity leave.   

Next week we will be saying goodbye to Miss Graham who is returning to her native Australia, and Mrs Keating 

who is planning a new career – we wish them both the best of luck!  

 

PTA 

We would like to say a huge thank you to Vicci Powton who is stepping down as PTA Chair next week after many 

years of sterling service, including the last three as Chair.  Thank you Vicci – your leadership and input will be 

sorely missed!  We are also saying goodbye to the following PTA committee members as their children move on 

to secondary school: Catherine Chappell, Angie Glazier, Tess Edwards, Rosie Peck, Michaela Bolt.  Thank you all 

for your support over the years. 

The group of Y6 parents who organised a leavers’ party earlier this month had an unexpected profit which has 

been split 50/50 between the PTA and the Royal Legion.  It was a fun and memorable evening with exceptionally 

good behaviour.  Good luck Year 6! 

 

Diary Dates 

22 July Y6 leavers’ service, St Mary’s, 9.30am 

22 July School Council fundraiser – talent show (pm) 

23 July Y3/4/5 EOY awards, 9am (invitation only) 

24 July School closes at 1.15pm for summer holidays 

2 & 3 September INSET days 

4 September Autumn term begins, 8.40am  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


